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Austrian Equipment Manufacturer Adding Excitement to 2/9, 2/10 Farmer Meetings

New York Certified Organic co-founder Klaas Martens is excited about a last-minute addition to the February 10 NYCO meeting at the NYS Agricultural Experiment Station in Geneva, NY. Martin Wagner with Einboeck Farm Power, an agricultural equipment manufacturer in Austria, will stop at two farmers meetings in New York before traveling on to the largest organic production conference in the U.S. 

“Recent technology has advanced years ahead of our imagination. We are fortunate to have Martin Wagner offer us the opportunity to pick his brain in our small setting about exciting new precision-guided equipment that is helping farmers renovate grasslands, cultivate crops, control weeds, and reduce the need for farm labor,” says Martens, an organic grain grower and mill operator in Penn Yan, NY. 

At the NYCO meeting, Wagner will talk about aftersowing and underseeding equipment for grassland management, including pasture harrows and air seeders for sod renovation. He will also be available for questions about Einboeck camera-guided cultivators and other weed control equipment. 

Martens says this type of precision equipment holds promise for non-organic growers interested in slowing crop resistance to herbicide treatments. He also notes the camera-guided equipment accurately drives crop rows and one unit uses electric eyes to hoe between plants in the rows thus reducing the need for intensive hand labor. Wagner will visit California to talk with vegetable growers about that opportunity.

NYCO meetings are targeted for organic dairy and grain producers but open to all farmers. The February 10 meeting includes presentations by Tom Kilcer of Advanced Ag Systems on how to get more value out of feed crops to boost milk production by handling forages to more effectively fit the dairy cow rumen.

Also at the February 10 meeting, Aaron Gabriel with Cornell Cooperative Extension of Washington County will talk about making dry hay, including the use of hay preservatives approved for organic dairy diets; and a panel of organic dairy farmers will share planning and management strategies for making high quality forage for cows.

Registration is not required for the 10am to 2pm NYCO meeting; participants bring a dish for the potluck lunch. For details, contact NYCO facilitator Fay Benson, Cornell Cooperative Extension, 607-753-5213, afb3@cornell.edu.

Wagner will also be at the February 9 Organic Dry Bean Discussion for all dry bean and field crop growers and shippers at Cornell Cooperative Extension of Ontario County, Canandaigua. The meeting runs 9am to 12pm; pre-registration is requested to Carol MacNeil, crm6@cornell.edu, 585-394-3977 x406. 

